MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

December 12, 2016
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, December 12, 2016.

Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present: Gerritts, Thompson, Nelson and Stendahl. Booth and Windjue were absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on November 14, 2016, as printed. Motion carried.
Appearances by Citizens and Others:  
Reports from officers:
A. Police Chief:  Nothing to report.
B. Zoning Commissioner:  Nothing to report.
C. Clerk:  Nothing to report.
Reports from Committees:

A. Personnel:  
a. Boehne received an Open Records request for employee pay increases from the years 2014 through 2017 for all employees and copies of Personnel Committee minutes.  Loken created a spreadsheet with the wage information that was requested.  A meeting will be set up to discuss issues with the employee. 
B. Finance:  

a. Al Hulberg and Missy Evenson appeared on behalf of the Viking Golf & Dine, LLC.  They are uncertain if they will reopen in 2017.  There are numerous things that need to be fixed to keep things running smoothly.  Al stated that all of the mowers needs work in some way or another.  They will have a discussion and let the board know by the end of the year.
C. Public Works: 
a. There was a meeting with Ayres Associates to discuss the preliminary drawings of the Fir Street Project.  There was a small section of 6th Avenue that will be added to the project for the total of $512,920.00.  The board wanted to proceed with the project and this will be discussed more at the January meeting.  Ayres will put out for bids from contractors and have the bid opening in mid-February.  
D. Public Safety: 
E. Public Welfare:  Nothing to report.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report: Nothing to report.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  Nothing to report.
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. Boehne brought up that the picnic tables in the park and campground need to be tipped up so that the snow slides off them.  By having the snow piled on top, it is hard on the wood.
b. There are flags on the corner of Highway 10 and County Road D that are ripped and torn.  These need to be replaced.  
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries: A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries. Check #’s 37832 thru 37881.   Motion carried.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to adjourn at 8:03 p.m. Motion carried. 

_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
